THE ORATORY OF SAINTS

GREGORY & QUGUSTINE



TRADITIO

REVERENTIA

COMMUNITAS

Welcome to the Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine

The Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine is pleased to welcome you. We are an apostolate of the Archdiocese of Saint Louis faithful to the teachings of the Church and striving to grow as a family of faith through the celebration of the Traditional Latin Mass and other Sacraments.

In the First Book of *The Confessions*, the other great St. Augustine (of Hippo) wrote the following: "Thou hast made us for Thyself and our hearts are restless until they find rest in Thee." Whether you are curious about the traditional Latin Mass and interested in exploring its beauty, searching for a parish community where you and your family will feel at home, or seeking rest for your heart, we hope that the Oratory of Saints Gregory and Augustine can provide that respite for you.

Our bulletin serves to provide information about the weekly activities occurring here at the Oratory. Along with our website (www.stlouislatinmass.com), the bulletin is your point of contact with the ever-increasing activities at the Oratory. I hope this will give you some sense of the grace of God, the love of Jesus Christ, and work of the Holy Spirit in our midst. I am delighted that God has brought you here! **Oremus pro invicem!** ~ The Very Reverend Monsignor C. Eugene Morris, Rector

MASS AND SACRAMENTS

Sunday Masses

- 6:30 am (Low Mass)
- 8:00 am (Low Mass)
- 10:00 am (High Mass)

Weekday Masses

- Monday thru Friday: 6:30 am & 12:15 pm
- First Friday: 6:30 pm
- Saturday: 8:15 am

Confession

- Sunday: 7:30 am 10:30 am
- Monday thru Friday: 11:00 am 12:00 pm
- Wednesday: 5:00 pm 6:00 pm
- First Friday: 5:00 pm 6:00 pm
- Saturday: 7:00 am 8:00 am

Divine Office

- Sunday: Prime @ 7:20 am; Terce @ 9:40 am;
 Vespers @ 2:30 pm
- Monday: Vespers @ 6 pm; Compline @ 6:30 pm
- Tuesday & Thursday: Compline @ 6:30 pm
- Wednesday: Vespers @ 6 pm; Compline @ 6:30 pm

Infant Baptism – Baptisms are normally scheduled on the 2^{nd} , 3^{rd} , and 4^{th} Saturdays of the month beginning at 10:00 am. Families expecting newborns and anticipating that they will be baptized here at the Oratory should schedule their baptism at the earliest convenience by contacting the Oratory office.

Adult Baptism – If you are interested in becoming Catholic or if you are an adult Catholic not yet confirmed, please contact the Oratory office for more information about adult catechesis.

Matrimony – Please contact the Oratory office at least six months prior to the desired date for the rite of marriage. The date is reserved after consultation and confirmation from the Rector of the Oratory.

Extreme Unction/Visitation of the Sick – Contact the Oratory to arrange the sacrament either at home or in the hospital.

STAFF/ORGANIZATIONS

• Rector: Msgr. C. Eugene Morris

rector@oratorysga.org

Vice-Rector: Fr. Michael Rennier

vicerector@oratorysga.org

• Deacon: Deacon Steve Pieper, MD

deacon@oratorysga.org

Administrative Assistant: Donna Mueller

office@oratorysga.org

Facilities Manager: Ben Schubert

facilities@oratorysga.org

 Auxiliatrix: Anna Kalinowski auxiliatrix@oratorysga.org

• Almonry of Ss. Gregory & Augustine:

almonry@oratorysga.org

Altar and Rosary Society:

altarandrosary@oratorysga.org

Altar Servers:

servers@oratorysga.org

Choir:

choir@oratorysga.org

• Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD):

ccd@oratorysga.org

• Co-Op:

co-op@oratorysga.org

• Events:

events@oratorysga.org

• Knights of Columbus:

kofc17355@oratorysga.org

Schola:

schola@oratorysga.org

Troops of Saint George:

tsg@oratorysga.org

Ushers:

ostiarii@oratorysga.org

• Young Adults:

youngadults@oratorysga.org

• Online Giving:

https://www.osvhub.com/st-louis-latin-mass

CONTACT US

314-644-2144 / stlouislatinmass.com 7230 Dale Avenue, Richmond Heights, MO 63117

FROM THE RECTOR

The Lord truly desires to heal us of our sins. The forgiveness of our sins makes manifest Christ's sovereignty over the whole world for by His passion and Cross He has reconciled the world to Himself. So too, the Lord's cross defeats death and restores life. Our Gospel reminds us of this power while also reminding us of the necessity of faith in Christ. Our participation in the majesty of Our Savior involves faith and confidence in the very power over sin and death He makes manifest. The Lord has offered us ample reasons for trust and faith: healing those who are sick, forgiving sinners, and most especially raising the dead to new life. What more do we need to trust in the Lord? This is not a rhetorical question, but one that must be asked and answered. Why do we persist in doubt and fear that foster anxiety and lead us often times to sin? This is a particularly necessary question given the chaos of the world and the confusion that is sadly, regrettably, part of the life of the Church. The Lord never promised this was going to be easy and the Cross that He carried affirms this truth. However, as the Lord did so must we. If we rely upon our own devices, we will fail. Instead, we must trust in the Lord and through Him we will always share in His victory.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Sunday, 12 October:

- Prime @ 7:20 am
- Confessions @ 7:30 am
- Terce @ 9:40 am
- Coffee Hour @ 11:30 am
- Vespers @ 2:30 pm

Monday, 13 October:

- Vespers @ 6:00 pm
- Compline @ 6:30 pm

Tuesday, 14 October:

- Compline @ 6:30 pm
- Choir practice @ 7:00 pm

Wednesday, 15 October:

- Adoration/Confessions @ 5:00 pm
- Adult Catechesis @ 5:45 pm
- Vespers @ 6:00 pm
- Compline @ 6:30 pm

Thursday, 16 October:

• Compline @ 6:30 pm

Friday, 17 October:

• No Events Scheduled

Saturday, 18 October:

- Silver Baptism @ 10:00 am
- Girls' Guild Day of Recollection

++++++++++++++++++++

PILGRIM VIRGIN MARY STATUE 2025-2026

TIEGINIT VINCINTIANT CTATCE 2020 2020				
10/05-10/12 Turntine	10/12-10/19 Haulard			
10/19-10/26 Kelly	10/26-11/02 Jones			
11/02-11/09 Holman	11/09-11/16 Carapella			
11/16-11/23 Cook	11/23-11/30 Hayward			
11/30-12/07 Joseph	12/07-12/14 Blum			
12/14-12/21 Wisniewski	12/21-12/28 Catalano			
12/28-01/04 Kenney	01/04-01/11 Raymond			
01/11-01/18 Hayes	01/18-01/25 Schuette			
01/25-02/01 Filla	02/01-02/08 Petrick			

Drop off and pick up the statue in the vestibule (back of church). Place the statue bag on the floor under one of the pews. To join or to quit the schedule contact Sharon Alexander saalexa@sbcglobal.net

++++++++++++++++++

MASS INTENTIONS

Monday, 13 October - St. Edward the Confessor

6:30 am: James Cordes 12:15 pm: U.S. Government

Tuesday, 14 October - St. Callistus

6:30 am: Doreen & Jerome Novacek 12:15 pm: Marvin Grieshauer

Wednesday, 15 October - St. Teresa of Avila

6:30 am: Br. Macarius of Jesus Christ Crucified

12:15 pm: Dr. William Sly (d)

Thursday, 16 October - St. Hedwig

6:30 am: Louis XVI (d)

12:15 pm: William Eugene Smith (d)

Friday, 17 October - St. Margaret Mary Alacoque

6:30 am: Rich VanDerslice 12:15 pm: Mary Knollmeyer (d)

Saturday, 18 October – St. Luke, Evangelist

8:15 am: Paul & Dillon DeWitt

Sunday, 19 October – 19th Sunday after Pentecost

6:30 am: Pro Populo

8:00 am: Michael Frances (d)
10:00 am: Rob & Deanna Leavitt

~ 10/05/2025 ~

Weekly Collection Total	\$ 7,371.61
Online Giving	\$8,225.07
Total	\$ 15,596.68
Needed	\$ 16,800.00
Year to Date Total	\$ 238,779.70

CRITICAL/EMERGENCY RESPONSE

The recent violence against Christians, and particularly the Catholic Church, is a serious cause for concern. While being vigilant and aware of the various situations in which we might find ourselves, we must guard ourselves against living fearfully in the world. Assisting in finding this proper balance, the Oratory of Ss. Gregory and Augustine has plans in place in the event of a critical or emergency incident. In consultation with the Rector of the Oratory, the Ushers of the Oratory will be the men in charge of responding to any emergency situation. All the faithful of the Oratory are asked to follow their directives in the case of any critical incident or emergency situation. A proper chain of command, led by those with the necessary training, will assist the whole community if a critical and/or lifethreatening situation should present itself. I am grateful to Dr. Robert Morgan and Tim Turtine for their leadership and expertise along with other members of the community and all of the ushers for undertaking this necessary and serious responsibility. If anyone is interested in serving in this capacity, please contact Dr. Morgan at ostiarii@oratorysga.org to become an usher which will facilitate your participation. Finally, if any member of our community has concerns, please communicate those directly to Rector.

CO-OP UPDATE & WISH LIST

We are so blessed to be able to have the True Good and Beautiful Homeschool co-op in our parish. The co-op is fairly self-sufficient, supported by our parents and our parish. There are a few items on our wish list that are wanted/needed by our teachers. If anyone has these (listed below) or knows of a place that might donate these, please send an email to Cory Grizzle at co-op@oratorysga.org.

- o Good condition gliders / rockers
- Any good condition (preferably library bound) classic and/or Catholic books for our library
- Any large, easily cleanable toys for nursery that serves infants to 3 years old
- Any large teaching toys for children 3-5 years old (like toys from Lakeshore Learning or Mindware)
- o Bluetooth speakers
- Rugs (8x10 or larger) new or like new, even bound remnant from a project or local carpet store would be appreciated. We are in desperate need of replacing many rugs at the end of the year.

We are also looking for someone who would be willing to deep clean our floor of the building once a week. If you are interested or know of someone who is, please email Cory Grizzle at co-op@oratorysga.org.

+++++++++++++++++++

SHARING OF INFORMATION (PART II)

In last week's bulletin, there was a reminder and a request regarding the dissemination of information and materials on the table in the vestibule of the Oratory. Again, this week an individual left Miraculous Medals on the table in the vestibule. While grateful for this person's generosity, it is unknown who did this and therefore permission was not given to do so. To be clear: there is nothing objectionable about Miraculous Medals; however, the procedure of prior permission assists in avoiding anything that would be deemed objectionable being placed in the Church. I cannot stress enough that **ANY** and **ALL** materials of any kind must be submitted to the Rector of the Oratory of Ss. Gregory and Augustine before they can be placed on the tables in the vestibule or placed on the bulletin or left on the pews in the back of Church. This would also include to the side doors at the front of the Church. DO NOT LEAVE UNAUTHORIZED MATERIALS OF ANY KIND ANYWHERE IN THE CHURCH. In advance, thank you for your respectful attention to this request.

++++++++++++++++++++

STREET PARKING

As our community continues to grow, parking on Sundays is at a premium, especially at the 10:00 am Holy Mass. If you are parking on the street, please do not block any driveways. It was recently communicated that a driveway was blocked and the person living there was unable to get out. Fortunately, this neighbor was willing to wait until the conclusion of Holy Mass. Sadly, not all of our neighbors are happy about our presence or our growth and it is important that we work with them even if they do not want to work with us. Let's not provide any opportunity to cause or create a problem. Please be conscious of working to be good neighbors and do not block drives or park in places that are not available to us.

OSGA CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE 2025

The Christmas Giving Tree, sponsored by The OSGA Almonry, is a way for the Oratory faithful to receive or contribute to local needs during the Advent and Christmas season. If you or someone you know could benefit from help, please let us know by November 17th by emailing almony@oratorysga.org with the following information:

+++++++++++++++++++

- name of person in need and their contact info for delivery
- specific needs in detail, cash and gift cards are acceptable

Starting Sunday November 30th, needs will be displayed on ornaments in the vestibule for the faithful to take and fulfill. All names will be kept anonymous and gifts will be distributed prior to Christmas.

+++++++++++++++++++

RESEARCH STUDY

You are being invited to participate in a research study entitled "Liturgical Policy Development and its Regulatory Effects within Catholic Communities." The purpose of this research is to understand liturgical policy within the Roman Church. The survey asks questions about your practice of the faith, the Form of Mass that you



attend, and your perception of how Church authorities make liturgical decisions. Participation is completely voluntary. Please scan the QR code to access the survey. Link:

https://slu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3CYFC9qAsUX6rUa
The link is also available: https://shorturl.at/dV97z

Voluntary Participation: You may choose not to participate or to withdraw at any time. There is no penalty or loss of benefits if you decide not to participate or withdraw from the study. There is no compensation associated with completing the survey. If you have questions about your rights as a research participant, you can contact the Saint Louis University Institutional Review Board for STUDY00000187.

Contact Information: Fr. Jack Tierney OSA, PhD Candidate in Public & Social Policy, St. Louis University. Jack.Tierney@slu.edu.

PLEASE JOIN US IN THIS PEACEFUL VIGIL

Vita Communis Young Adults will be praying at the St. Louis Planned Parenthood Abortion Facility on Saturday, 15 November from 8:15 am to 12:00 pm All Oratory members are welcome to join in this peaceful vigil for any amount of time that morning. The address is: 4251 Forest Park Ave, St. Louis, MO 63108. Street parking in the area is available. There will be coffee and donuts provided in the convent across the street. To sign up for a half an hour or a full hour please contact youngadults@oratorysga.org. Thank you!

+++++++++++++++++++

NEW PRO-LIFE COORDINATOR

The whole community would like to thank Rory (Aurora) Miller for serving as the coordinator of Pro-Life activities for the Oratory for the past several years. Rory has done a great deal the Oratory becoming involved in fostering the culture of life. She has elected to step down from this position and we are in need of a new volunteer coordinator.

The duties of the position in its current configuration include:

- o Attends diocesan pro-life meetings at Rigali Center.
- o Coordinates 40 Days for Life twice each year.
- Goes to monthly meetings at the pro-life Advocacy group.
- Gathers information about upcoming Pro-Life events and submits this for posting and publication at the Oratory of Ss. Gregory and Augustine.

The new coordinator is encouraged to explore other avenues for the Oratory community to remain involved in and part of the Pro-Life efforts of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.

If you are interested, please contact the rector, Msgr. Morris (rector@oratorysga.org).

In advance, thank you for your consideration and generosity.

CONFRATERNITY OF CHRISTIAN DOCTRINE (CCD)

** Attention parents ** The Oratory is pleased to offer the Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) program once again this year. Classes will begin Wednesday, 22 October and will be held every Wednesday evening (with some exceptions) in the school building at Little Flower Catholic School, 1275 Boland Place, St Louis, MO 63117. Children between the ages of 6 and 18 (age as of 2/28/25) may participate. A high school class is possible, depending on the number of sign-ups. The cost is \$25 per child, \$100 maximum per family. Online registration available at the following link:

https://form.jotform.com/252654585824164.

Contact Jake & Terri Fowler with any questions: ccd@oratorysga.org.

VOCATIONS UPDATE

We continue to thank God for the vocations raised up here at the Oratory and to ask for the blessing of more vocations to the consecrated religious life and priesthood. Please pray for Br. Nicholas Kalinowski who has received his new name in religion: Br. Joseph of Jesus and Mary.

++++++++++++++++++++

PART-TIME NANNY NEEDED

Michael & Isabella Kenney are expecting a baby boy this November. The family is in need of a nanny for when Isabella goes back to work part-time in late December/early January. They live within walking distance from the Oratory. Care would be for 1 infant, 3 days per week. Female 18+ preferred. To inquire, please message Isabella at: (913) 832-3805.

NEW CONFESSION SCHEDULE

The Oratory returned to the availability of Confessions on Sunday mornings (effective 7 September 2025). Confessions will be heard from 7:30 until 9:00 am (approximately) and again from 9:15 am until 10:30 am. This new schedule will allow the priests celebrating the two early Holy Masses to be available for confession. So too, when Msgr. Witt hopefully returns to us, he will be able to assist as well. There will be some Sundays that will need to be adjusted because only two priests will be celebrating Holy Masses that day. Signs will indicate those Sundays as they happen. Please remember that confessions are heard Monday - Friday at

11:00 am; Wednesdays at 5:00 pm; and Saturday mornings at 7:00 am. Finally, please continue to pray for Msgr. Witt as he works toward a full recovery.

+++++++++++++++++++

ADULTS SEEKING THE SACRAMENTS OF INITIATION

We welcome those interested in becoming Catholic. To get started in that process within the OSGA community, please email one of our priests for an introductory meeting. Their contacts are available in the bulletin. After this, candidates for Initiation at the Oratory will be directed to complete a registration form with our Administrator.

Catechism classes are held in the St Joseph Room (rectory basement) generally on a bi-monthly basis on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays from 5:45-6:45 pm.

The content surrounds a set of topics central to Catholic teaching, as set forth by Msgr. Morris. Deacon Pieper moderates most meetings through a questions and answer format and hopes to promote sincere dialogue with the candidates regarding those topics and/or related questions. The intent is to communicate Christ and His Church. Sacraments are offered on an individual basis, on a rolling schedule throughout the year, after mutual discernment by the candidate, our deacon and priests.

+++++++++++++++++++

RECEPTION OF HOLY COMMUNION

For those in our community who are new to the Traditional Latin Mass, when you approach the altar rail for holy communion it is the custom to begin filling in the altar rail at the far right near St. Joseph's altar and fill in the rail until its end at the Marian altar. This practice is not impacted by which side of the Church you happen to be seated. You are allowed, and encouraged, to switch sides in order to keep the communion line moving. This is particularly important when there are two sacred ministers distributing Holy Communion. So too, do not overly delay approaching the rail waiting for others to return to their pews. If everyone moves with attention to what is happening, there should be a flow of movement between those departing the altar rail and those approaching the altar rail. Also, for daily Holy Mass: please kneel at the rail only where the houseling cloth has been prepared for communion. Please keep in mind that we should not keep the Lord waiting but moving with grace and deliberation to the altar rail to receive our Eucharistic Lord.

++++++++++++++++++++

THE COMMUNION RAIL

There have been several incidents where the faithful have fallen from the communion rail after receiving Holy Communion. The severity of the injuries has varied, but sadly this has occurred far too often. I would ask everyone to be attentive to the step up AND down at the communion rail. Please be aware of those with any mobility issues and assist them if no ushers are present.

If you bring someone new to the Oratory for Holy Mass, please remind them of the step at the communion rail or if you see someone struggling, please assist them. If the community is more cognizant of this at the time of communion it is hoped that the accidents can cease. Please pray for those who have fallen, especially for a swift recovery from their injuries.

NEW FAMILIES for SEPTEMBER (alphabetical order)

A warm welcome to our new parishioners!

- Mark Bubik
- Angie Romero

+++++++++++++++++++

BAPTISMS (July-September 2025)

(In alphabetical order)

Cormac Joseph Cox (Andrew & Perpetua) Linus Maximillian Gomez (Alex & Julie) Anthony Leo Alexander Hughes (Tim & Erin) Cora Sophia Kelly (Patrick & Lauren) Felicity Therese Kenney (Dan & Elisabeth) Margaret Irene Moritz (Michael & Katherine) James Frassati Puthoff (Gavin & Victoria) Julia Therese Rolwes (Jacob & Anna)

+++++++++++++++++++

HOMILIES

If you would like to listen to Msgr. Morris's homilies you can find them on our website (see link below). They are usually posted the following week. If you would like to read Fr. Rennier's homilies you can find those on his website (see link below).

Msgr. Morris

https://stlouislatinmass.com/about-us/homilies.

Fr. Rennier:

https://michaelrennier.wordpress.com/author/michaelr ennier/

++++++++++++++++++++

BLESSED ITEMS

If you wish to have items blessed, please drop them off at the rectory (Mon-Fri, 9am-2pm) and include your name and telephone number. Please make sure all items are clearly marked. Once Msgr. Morris or Fr. Rennier have blessed the items Donna Mueller, Administrative Assistant to the Rector, will call you to let you know the items are ready for pick up (from the rectory office, Mon-Fri, 9am-2pm). Please drop off and pick up items at the front door on Dale Avenue, across from the field parking lot.

BULLETIN DEADLINE (FRIDAYS @ 10AM)

The deadline that LPI has set for our submission of the full bulletin is Tuesdays by 12 Noon each week. Consequently, the new deadline for bulletin submissions from individuals and groups of the Oratory is the prior Friday at 10:00 am.

+++++++++++++++++++

WHAT ARE STOLE FEES?

It is customary in the Catholic Church for the provision of the clergy to offer "stole fees," at baptisms, weddings, funerals, or the blessing of homes. These stipends form a part of the compensation for the clergy. Most priests don't want to sound greedy or ungrateful, so stole fees are not often mentioned or taught about, but because people are not aware of them, the faithful usually find it helpful to learn that they do exist (and that the priests are grateful for your generosity!).

These fees are not obligatory but are given as a sign of appreciation and support for the clergy's work. The Catholic Church emphasizes that these fees should not be seen as payment for sacraments, which are free gifts of God. The clergy at the Oratory are particularly keen to make clear that no one who asks for a sacrament will ever be denied for lack of a stole fee. In our archdiocese, there are suggested amounts that people usually give, and that information will be shared with you by the office when the event is scheduled. Thank you!

JUBILEE YEAR INFORMATION

The Jubilee Year of 2025, (24 December 2024 through 6 January 2026), offers the faithful many opportunities to obtain the Jubilee Indulgence. Local designated pilgrimage sites are as follows: The Cathedral Basilica of St. Louis (New Cathedral), The Basilica of St. Louis, King of France (Old Cathedral), Holy Spirit Adoration Sisters (St. Louis), The Carmel of St. Joseph (St. Louis), St. Mary's of the Barrens National Shrine of the Miraculous Medal (Perryville), Monastery of St. Clare (St. Louis), Passionist Nuns of St. Louis (Ellisville), Immaculate Heart of Mary (New Melle), Immaculate Conception (Union). For more information about the Jubilee Year and how to receive an indulgence, please see the flyers on the bulletin board in the church vestibule or visit: https://www.archstl.org/2025jubileeyear/

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

In your charity, please pray for the following members of the Oratory who are ill: Mary Jane Bolte; Amanda Camarillo, daughter of Gregory & Nancy Latham; Petra Felicity Cheaney, daughter of Michael & Jaime; Jeanmarie DeCoster; Donna Hagan; Shane Kiser, husband of Maggie Kiser; Dotty Kuhlmann, mother of Donna Mueller; Mary McMahan; Donna Mueller; Michael Norfleet, son of Marsha Norfleet; Elizabeth Ryan; Mary Joseph Schenk, daughter of Nicholas & Elaine; Patrick Schneider; Sylvester Soldinie; Caleb & Sheila Ten Eyck; Lara Trudell, daughter of Sharon and Jim Alexander; Renee Weidner; Angie Wiesler; and Msgr. Witt.

PRAYERS FOR THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED

- Sherree Conoyer, niece of Mary Schuette
- Marsha Dames, niece of Mary Schuette
- Theresa Hernandez, sister of Mary Schuette
- Mary Knollmeyer

+++++++++++++++++++

USHERS' SCHEDULE

Sunday, 12 October

6:30 am Chris Bauman*, Brayden Bauman

8:00 am Kenny Buyle*, Kip Babington, Ken Catalano, Terry Conway

10:00 am John Simmons*, Gabe Jones, Tom Gates, **Brandon Roberts**

Sunday, 19 October

6:30 am Evan Adair*, Ben Schubert

8:00 am Kip Babington*, Terry Conway, Ken Catalano, Sam Ashlock

10:00 am Gabe Jones*, Tom Gates, Brandon Roberts, Mark Scheer

Sunday, 26 October

6:30 am Brayden Bauman *, Chris Bauman

8:00 am Terry Conway*, Sam Ashlock, Ken Catalano, Greg Rheinheimer

10:00 am Tom Gates*, Brandon Roberts, Mark Scheer, Robert Morgan

+++++++++++++++++++

+ Altar Server Schedule: October 2025 +

Date	Time	MC at High Mass /	Thurifer	Acolyte 1	Acolyte 2
		Acolyte at Low Mass			
12 October 2025	6:30	Ben Schubert			
	8:00	Matthew Rheinheimer			
	10:00	Salvatore Saccente	Joseph Fowler	Benedict Armesto	Joseph Sinak
19 October 2025	6:30	Michael Norfleet			
	8:00	Castor Armesto			
	10:00	Philip Petrick	Thomas Koschmeder	William Hayes	Scott Fowler
26 October 2025	6:30	Jack Ryan			
	8:00	Michael Blum			
	10:00	Sebastian Petrick	Thomas Koschmeder	George Blaxton	Theodore Grizzle



COLDWELL BANKER PREMIER GROUP





Alex Filla

Premier Real Estate Agent | Oratory Member afilla@cbphomes.com

Office: 636-231-3122 • Cell: 636-390-2121

CONTACT ME Bob Swagman

LET'S GROW YOUR BUSINESS

Place Your Ad Here

and Support Our Parish!

rswagman@4LPi.com (800) 950-9952 x2650

Do you have a Catholic healthcare proxy? A guardian for your kids if the unthinkable happens? Put a plan in place today for peace of mind tomorrow.



Free Peace of Mind Planning Session (\$350 value • only with this ad)



STL MISC St. Louis Minimally Wasive Spine Center, Dr Robert Morgan

4590 South Lindbergh Blvd St. Louis, Missouri 63127

314-270-9494

stlmisc.com

Robert Morgan, MD, FACS

Diplomate of American Board of Orthopedic Surgery

We Provide Solutions, We Dont Sell Products www.fiduciaryadv.com

REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR

FIDUCIARY ADVISORS INC.

314-726-5110 tgrizzle@fiduciaryadv.com

- Financial planning for individuals
- 401(k) consulting for employers
- Fee-only (no commissions)
- Low cost index investing

SAINT LOUIS

PRIORY

SCHOOL

LAUS TIBI DOMINE



COME VISIT US

PREPARATION FOR AN EXCEPTIONAL





REGISTER NOW OR SCHEDULE SHADOW VISIT! OPEN HOUSE ON OCTOBER 19



ST. LOUIS HILLS (314) 644-0643 6759 Chippewa

St. Louis, MO 63109 Mon-Sat 9:00am to 5:30pm

ST. CHARLES COUNTY (636) 379-3705

2985 Hwy K O'Fallon, MO 63368 Mon-Sat 10:00am to 5:30pm

catholicsupply.com®

Helen Gelhot, M.D.

Advanced Wellness Internal Medicine 314.576.0094



FAMILY DENTISTRY Phillip Buckley, DDS chedule Your Appointment! 636-629-1103 stclairfamilydentistry.com

Trust

525 E. Springfield Road · St. Clair, Missouri



Authentically Catholic Fertility Care



Top Docs in Pediatrics 7387 Watson Road Saint Louis, MO 63119 (314) 500-KIDS

stteresapediatrics.com

Are your finances aligned with your faith?

With Knights of Columbus and its partners* you can protect your family, plan for your retirement and give meaningfully - all in harmony with your Catholic faith.



Columbus Charitable Fund, are entities that each provide separate and distinct products and services. Financial retirement planning, life and disbability income insurance, and personal philanthropy ential certain risks. Learn more at kofc.org/th/eyourfalth. 1 Columbus Plaza, New Haven, CT 06510

Contact us today to learn more.

Gabe Jones, CLTC, FICF, FSCP Assistant General Agent Clients north of the Oratory 314-370-6839 gabe.jones@kofc.org

Tim Buback, CLTC, FICF, FSCP Financial Advisor Clients south of the Oratory 636-400-7544 timothy.buback@kofc.org



Oberrice is our Objectally at an affordable price."

www.twomikescatering.com 314-752-5800

Vee Mary Agnes Musician | 314-574-9092 Corporate Events • Dinner Parties Fundraisers • Cocktail Hours & any gathering that benefits from music YouTube:

